
State Corporation Commission 
2015 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB2244 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: James 

 

3.  Committee: Commerce and Labor 

 

4. Title: Electric utilities; integrated resource plans. 

 

5. Summary:  Electric utilities; integrated resource plans. Requires electric utilities serving two 

million or more customers in the Commonwealth to file an integrated resources plan (IRP) by 

September 1 of each year. Currently, they are required to file an IRP at least every two years. 

The measure requires copies of the IRP to be provided to the Chairmen of the House and 

Senate Committees on Commerce and Labor and to the Chairman of the Commission on 

Electric Utility Regulation. The measure also requires that IRPs evaluate compliance options 

to minimize effects on customer rates of pending federal environmental rules. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Fiscal impacts estimates for the State Corporation Commission 

are not available. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications: Compliance with this legislation could potentially increase the need for 

additional Commission personnel.     

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  State Corporation Commission 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary: No  

  

11. Other Comments: None. 

 

 

 DRE, 1/21/15 


